
Dear Thomas Poulet,

Thank you for your comments. We include all your questions into the manuscript in order to 
improve it. In red color you will see the number of the question and in blue color our answer. As a
part of the question  1.4 we also include a new figure Fig. 21 (pag. 36). Also we improve Fig. 1.

We grateful your attention.
Kind regards,

Marisol Monterrubio-Velasco et al. 


